
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

                                                                           
 

                                                                       

  

   

 

                                                

  

 

  

 

 
 

 

  

  
  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

  

 

 

   

 

 

 

  

 

     Term 3                         7 September 2023       Week 8                   

WHAT SHOULD I DO IF MY CHILD HAS TO STAY AWAY 

FROM SCHOOL? 

 
 

It is important to let the school know when your child will be 

away and why your child is absent by; 
 

▪ Submitting an absence through School Bytes 

(Preferred method) 

▪ By ringing the school on the morning of each day’s 

absence 
 

Please DO NOT submit absences via email or Seesaw. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 DATES 
 

Mon. 4 Sept. to Fri. 8 Sept. 
SASS Recognition Week 
 

Friday 8 September 
GPAC excursion ‘Just Tricking’. 
(Years 3 to 6) 
 

Tuesday 12 September 
Opera House Choir second-
hand toy and book sale. 
 

P&C Clothing Pool Uniform stall 
2.00pm to 5.00pm in the 
courtyard 
 

Tuesday 12 and Wednesday 
13 September 
Semester Two Parent/Teacher 
interviews 
 

Friday 15 September 
Glowtastic Disco Party 
 

Monday 18 September 
Opera House Choral Festival 
Performance 
 

Thursday 21st September 
Assembly @ 1.00pm 
 

TERM 4 DATES 
 

Wednesday 18 & Thursday 
19 October 
Book Fair  
 

Wednesday 18 October 
Grandparents Day Assembly 
 

Monday 6 to Wednesday 8 
November 
Years 5 and 6 Camp 
 

Wednesday 6 December  
Presentation night @ the 
Workers Club at 6.00pm 
 

Friday 15 December 
Last day for students 

GOULBURN EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

  

Ph: 02 4821 4007 
Email: goulburne-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

Respect          Responsibility          Resilience 
 

Attendance Matters Competition 
Weeks 9 and 10 

 

All students who are at school each day when 
the roll is marked will have their name put in a 
draw to win 2 tickets to the Lilac City Cinema. 

 

This competition will be drawn on the last day of 
school, 22 September. 

 
 
 

Change to Afternoon Routine 
 

If there are any changes to your child’s 
afternoon travel arrangements please 
ring the school office, (DO NOT email) 
with the details of the change and we 
will pass this on to your child’s teacher. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

       

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 WEEK 7 ASSEMBLY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

KP 

Lillian Ryan 

1M 

Mia Vuniqai 

2S 

Billy-James Shawyer 

Zahra-Trinity Carlyon Harry McIntosh Sophie Harvison 

Jack Garner Annabelle Jones Violet Harmer 

 Winnie  Liam Devlin 

 

3/4T 

Molly Mammone 

5/6P 

Noah Canty 

5/6M 

Lawson Miller 

Wyatt Carlyon Ashton Sams Nate Humphries 

Jean  Layla McIntosh Ana Jones 

Evan Thorne Mackenzie Evans Lucy Taylor 

Mrs Robinson Ms Charnley Mrs Anderson 

Poppy Kershaw Ellie Chamberlain  

Kaleb Freer Tamika Miller  

Harlow Seddon   

Cooper Dunn   



 

 

Nagoya Sister City Art Exchange 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the holidays I asked if there were any students interested in an art project over the break. Students 

were asked to create an artwork of their choice using any medium to enter in the 2023 Nagoya Sister City 

Art Exchange.  

 

The Nagoya Sister City Art Exchange is held annually in November. This is the 45th year of this event. 

Artworks from NSW have been selected every year to be exhibited in this international exhibition 

alongside artworks by students from Nagoya (Japan), Los Angeles (USA), Mexico City (Mexico), Reims 

(France), Nanjing (China), Tashkent (Uzbekistan) and Turin (Italy). 

 

The opportunity to participate in this exhibition helps to build international relationships and cultural 

understanding. 

 

I am very excited to announce that Lexie Price and Charlotte Garner have both been selected to represent 

not only Goulburn East Public School, but also NSW Public Schools and their country at the Nagoya 

Exhibition. Lexie’s artwork will be travelling to the exhibition in Japan, and Charlotte’s will be showcased 

in Sydney at SpecFest as part of Schools Spectacular on Friday 24 and Saturday 25 November 2023. 

 

Congratulations to both girls.      Mrs Martin 

 

 

Student name:   Charlotte Garner 

Year:   Year 6 

Artwork title:   Magical Moments 

Artwork description:   The picture 
represents a young girl getting ready for her 
birthday. The image shows everything she is 
excited about for her birthday such as 
decorations, cake and presents. 
Artwork medium:    Acrylic Paints and 
Markers 

 

 

 

 

Student name:   Lexie Price 

Year:   Year 5 

Artwork title:   Love is in the Air 

Artwork description:   The painting is about 
love being everywhere, especially in nature. 
Artwork medium:    Watercolour paints 
 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week, 1M were brimming with excitement as we had the wonderful opportunity to pay 

a visit to 5/6P. During our visit, we were fortunate enough to partake in a fascinating lesson 

on the utilisation of 'Makey Makey' kits, which opened up the intriguing possibility of 

transforming ordinary items into computer keyboards. Our hearts were captivated as we 

engaged in playful experimentation with objects such as playdough, shoes, and even 

mandarins!  
 

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to 5/6P and Mr Manning for making this incredible 

experience possible. We absolutely adored every moment of it!   Mrs Meindl 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ENROLMENTS FOR KINDERGARTEN 2024 
 

Kindergarten enrolments are now being taken for children who live in the Goulburn East 
zone and will turn 5 years old before 31 July 2024. 

Enrolments can be done online through the school website at the following link: 

https://goulburne-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/     Click on the ‘Enrolment’ tab to get started.  

Please note that original documents will need to be sighted at the office, and 100 points of proof of 

address documents must be provided in accordance with the Residential Address Checklist which is 

available from the school office. 
 

To finalise your child’s enrolment you will need to bring along: 
 

• Your child’s birth certificate 

• Your child’s immunization certificate (available from Medicare) 

• Proof of address documents  
 

Kindergarten orientation days will be held in Term 4.  More information on the orientation days 
will be provided at a later date.  
 

Kindergarten 2024 – Orientation Dates 
 

Wednesday 25 October 

Wednesday 1 November 

Wednesday 8 November 

Wednesday 15 November 

Second-Hand 
Toy and Book Stall!!! 

 

The Opera House Choir will be holding a second-hand book and toy sale next 
Tuesday 12 September. 

All donations of good quality toys and books will be greatly appreciated. 
 

All items will be priced from $1.00 to $2.00 dollars, so please help us raise funds 
for our trip to Sydney on Monday 18 September and purchase from our stall. 

 

Thank you for your support! 

https://goulburne-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


